

# Fiskerton-cum-Morton Parish Council

## Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of 20/5/2024

Present: Cllrs H. Boffy (Chair), H Gibbins, A Price, L Moakes, C. Pogson. Five members of the public.

Cllr. Boffy opened the meeting at 20.00.

**1. Apologies** – Received and accepted from Cllrs. Powell and Saddington.

**2. Declarations of interest** - Cllrs. Boffy and Pogson their association with Friends of the Village Green

**3. To approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on 15/4/2024** - Approved

**4. Clerks Update and correspondence.**

a) A request from the Friends of the village green had been received for funding toward their Summer event. (*EGM Agenda item*)

b) A response had been received from the landowner concerning a previous footpath matter. (*to be communicated*)

c) An offer to help fundraise towards any Playground equipment expenditure had been received from a member of the public. (*held pending any expenditure decision*)

e) Several emails had been received from members of the public concerning cutting of the Village Green. (*discussed at the Parish meeting*)

**5. Questions from Members of the Public**

a) A request for information concerning the future of the Playground Equipment was raised (*Cllr. Price responded to highlight the Importance and complicated nature of the situation. It was agreed that a joint working party would be set up between the SGA and members of the PC to seek an agreed way forward*)

b) It was asked if the CCLA investment would be to match the S106 fund value (*it was confirmed that it was to be*)

c) further concerns over the cutting of the Village Green were raised. (*It was explained that the next cut was due in the next few days, and that it would be 3 weekly thereafter*)

## **6. Planning applications and decisions:**

### **a) Applications to review –**

i) 24/00482/HOUSE, Spelga House Station Road Fiskerton NG25 0UG, Proposed front double storey extension, First floor extension and new roof.

*This application was not supported by 3 votes to 2, a detailed submission to be sent to N&SDC*

## **7. Finance**

a) To approve payments list - *approved*

b) Banking and Treasury arrangements – *The CCLA account application was completed, as was the document to add an additional signatory in line with the Annual meeting.*

c) Internal Audit – *The preparation was underway, there were some discussion points to resolve.*

d) Insurance renewal – *2 quotes received, Clerk to present a comparison for the EGM to conclude.*

## **8. Sports and Gala association**

a) Regular update *No further update*

b) To decide on the future of the Playground Equipment see Q`s from *members of the public*

## **9. Village maintenance.**

a) Electricity supply to the green *the quote received was agreed (£1532), clerk to facilitate.*

b) Churchyard *It was agreed to contribute an amount of £360*

## **10. Date of next meeting:**

**17/06/2024, Arthur Radford Hall, 19.00**